Forsyth County

Office of Environmental Assistance and Protection

Minor Barnette, Director

July 27, 2018

Kenneth Waegerle

Corporate EHS Manager
Chandler Concrete Company Inc.
PO Box 131

Burlington, NC 27216

RE: Rescission of Air Quality Permit to Operate #01001R5
Dear Mr. Waegerle:

On August 1, 2016, this Office received a letter from you requesting rescission of air quality
permit #01001R5. This request was initiated do to recent changes in Forsyth County air quality
rules that reduce the administrative burden for small facilities with low actual air emissions.
These changes allow facilities with actual emissions of particulate matter (PMy,), sulfur dioxide,
nitrogen oxides volatile organic compounds, carbon monoxide, hazardous air pollutants, and
toxic air pollutants less than five (5) tons per year and actual total aggregated emissions less
than ten (10) tons per year to be exempt from air quality permitting. Based on the information
you provided, this Office hereby rescinds the above referenced permit for VCNA Prestige —
Winston-Salem, located at 2865 Lowery Street, Winston-Salem, NC 27101.

This determination is based on the information provided in your letter. If the information used in
this determination changes, such that an air quality permit is required, you will be required to
apply for and obtain an air quality permit before operating in excess of applicable permitting
thresholds.

Please also be advised that Sec. 3Q-0102(d) of the FCAQTC states that because an activity is
exempted from being required to have a permit does not mean that the activity is exempted
from any applicable requirement or that the owner or operator of the source is exempted from
demonstrating compliance with any applicable requirement. Operating a facility in Forsyth
County without a required permit is a violation of Sec. 3Q-0101 subject to enforcement action.
including civil penalties.

If you have any questions regarding this rescission, please contact Daniel Segraves
(segravdt@forsyth.cc) at (336) 703-2432, or in writing to the letterhead address above.
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Compliance Assistance and Permitting Division

c: Daniel Segraves
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